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Initial 

Minutes of Meeting of the Parish Council January 2019 

Present: Mrs M Bennett, Mr J Deane, Mr D Ames & Mr C. Pestell 

Mr R Price District & County Councillor 

Apologies: Mrs L Williams and Mrs C Gamble 

Minutes Nov 2018 Parish Council meeting: These were proposed correct and complete Mr C. Pestell and 
seconded by Mr J Deane.  

Matters Arising 

Highways Rangers have attended to the potholes, including the ones that were waiting for the traffic lights 
to be removed. 

County Councillor to look into additional notices for the nature reserve. 

SAM2 – not enough volunteers in the village to run a speed watch scheme. Chair advised that she had 
spoken to Lessingham re the SAM2 scheme they have submitted bid and should hear March/April. After 
they know the results of their bid we could consider becoming part of the scheme. Issue would again be 
volunteers as volunteers are required to move the signs and monitor deployment and would require 
training. 

Correspondence. 

Circulated by email and included: 

• Highway Rangers 
• SAM2 
• Nomination papers 
• British red cross 
• Road closure notices 
• Norfolk Accident Rescue Service 
• NDF Consultation 
• Norfolk Local Forum 
• Playing Field Survey 
• Broad Authority Consultation and 
• Renewable energy project 

Finance   

No items 

 



Planning  

PF/19/0023 Plantation Cottages – no objections raised but noted that the public footpath would need to 
be kept clear during the works. 

AOB  

Damage to bank due to the traffic lights by the Swan raised County Councillor to raise with highways. 

Chair updated re a meeting on Greenways to use the old railway lines as paths. She had raised at the 
meeting about linking to the previously proposed cycle track from Ingham to Stalham. 

County Councillor updated on the better broadband scheme and Vattenforth. 

 Public Question Time 

A member of the public commented that speed limits should be put in place for the whole of the village. 
They were advised that statistical evidence was required to reduce speed limits. 

A member of the public queried about the placing of the slow down signs in Calthorpe Street and whether 
he could install signage, The Chair advised that the public were not allowed to install signs. 

Date of Next Meeting:  

• 27 March 2019 

Meeting closed 8.00 

 

 

 

Signed --------------------------------------------------- 


